
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 

 

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH: Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM: Mike McCarthy, Principal Transportation Engineer 

DATE: August 8, 2022 

 

SUBJECT: 

Consideration of Resolution No. 5638-22 Awarding the Contract for construction of the Boones 
Ferry Corridor Sidewalk and Bike Lane Improvements Phase 1 Project, part of the Tualatin Moving 
Forward Program. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends that Council approve the resolution awarding and allowing the City Manager to 
execute a contract with D&D Concrete and Utilities Inc. to construct the Boones Ferry Corridor 
Sidewalk and Bike Lane Improvements Phase 1 Project in the amount of $2,514,806. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

The contract will build the Boones Ferry Corridor Sidewalk and Bike Lane Improvements Project – 
which includes construction and reconstruction of sidewalks, pathways, ADA curb ramps, pathway 
lighting, traffic signal modifications, a new crosswalk with flashing lights near Apache, new or 
improved bike lanes, and other improvements to help people walking, rolling, or cycling along 
Boones Ferry from Sagert St to Ibach St.   
 
The construction contract was advertised in the Daily Journal of Commerce on June 29, 2022 and 
the Business Tribune on July 1, 2022. Five bids were received before the bid period closed on July 
26, 2022.  D&D Concrete and Utilities Inc. submitted the lowest responsible bid for the project in 
the amount of $2,514,806. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 

Adopting the resolution and authorizing contract execution would allow construction of this project 
to proceed. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 

Funds for this project are available in the Transportation Project Fund. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Resolution No. 5638-22 Awarding Contract 


